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From: Lon Towstego
To: derek.osman@shaw.ca; Greg Robinson; Lynda Clifford; Ian Stuart
Subject: Fw: Electoral Procedures Letter
Date: January 22, 2020 3:32:01 PM
Attachments: 200121.Ltr.ElectoralProcedures.pdf


The Rev. Lon Towstego,250-208-9949
We have found the Messiah: Jesus Christ, who brings us truth and grace. (See John 1)
Have a great and blessed day!


From: Tara Saracuse <tsaracuse@bc.anglican.ca>
Sent: January 22, 2020 8:47:25 AM
Subject: Electoral Procedures Letter
 
Dear Clergy, Staff, Wardens, and Synod Delegates:
 
Please find attached a letter from the Chancellor, Bob Gill, outlining the process that will be followed
as we pursue transition to new episcopal governance.
 
Feel welcome and encouraged to share this letter with your parish on all your media channels.
Catherine will be posting the letter to the diocesan website shortly.
 
Wardens and/or Synod Delegates – If you would be so kind, please ensure than any new Synod
Delegates that are elected at upcoming AGMs also receive a copy of this letter when they assume
their duties.
 
Peace,
Tara
 


Renewed Hearts, Renewed Spirits, Renewed People
in the diocese of islands and inlets


 
Tara Saracuse
Executive Assistant, Bishop’s Office
Anglican Diocese of British Columbia
 
o:  250 386 7781, ext. 250
tf:  1 800 582 8627
tsaracuse@bc.anglican.ca
bc.anglican.ca
 
We acknowledge that for thousands of years the Coast Salish, Nuu-chah-nulth, and Kwakwaka'wakw peoples have walked
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ANGLICAN DIOCESE
OF BRITISH COLUMBIA 



Dear Fellow Anglicans of the Islands and Inlets, 



The Right Reverend Dr. L. McMenamie 



900 Vancouver Street 



Victoria BC VSV 3V7 



p 250.386.7781 ext 250 tf 1.800.582.8627 



bishop@bc.anglican.ca bc.anglican.ca 



21 January, 2020 



By now you have received and considered the letter from Bishop Logan, 
announcing his retirement, effective May 1, 2020. I am writing to explain the 
process that will be followed as we pursue transition to new episcopal 
governance 1. 



The decision whether to hold an election for a successor to Bishop Logan will be 
made by Archbishop Melissa Skelton2 . While there is no reason to expect 
anything other than a positive response, the matter is still one within her absolute 
discretion. In this letter I will address the process that will be followed if it is her 
decision that the election proceed. 



Diocesan Council will appoint a team to prepare an updated diocesan profile. 
Upon Council's approval of this document, it will be distributed together with a 
formal summons to the members of Synod to an episcopal election, to be held at 
the Cathedral within 45 to 60 days3



• It is tentatively planned that the election will 
take place on Saturday, June 27, 2020. 



In response to the summons, nominations may be submitted in writing, signed 
by any one member of Synod, and accompanied by the signed consent of the 
nominee. Nominations will be due within twenty days of the issuance of the 
summons4; tentatively the due date has been set at May 19, 2020. The 
nominations will be received in confidence by the executive, clerical and lay 
secretaries. 



To be eligible for nomination, a candidate must5 : 



• Be of the full age of 30, and under the mandatory retirement age of 70.



1 This letter summarizes for convenience the provisions of the diocesan constitution, canons and 
regulations, available on line at https://w\vw.bc.anglican.ca/resources/canons-and-regulations . In the event 
of any discrepancy between what is written here and the provisions of the constitution, canons and 
regulations. the latter shall govern. 
2 Canon 1.2.b, c 
J Canon 1.2.c 
4 Canon 1.2.e 
5 Canon 4(b) of the Canons of the Ecclesiastical Province of British Columbia and Yukon, available on line 
at https://www.provbcvanglican.ca/constitution-and-canons 
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• Be a Priest in Holy Orders of the Anglican Church of Canada or of some
church in full communion with it.



• Not be "deficient in learning, training or experience".
• Not have secured office by improper means.
• Not have been guilty of "any crime or immorality".
• Not have taught or held within the past five years anything contrary to the



doctrine or discipline of the Anglican Church of Canada.



Members of Synod, competent to sign a nomination (and to attend and vote at 
the electoral synod)6



, are: 



• The clergy of the diocese, who are licensed to a definite sphere of work
within or without the Diocese, and are not members of another Anglican
Diocese.



• Retired clergy who are serving as interim priest-in-charge.
• Clergy who have retired from active work in the Diocese within the six



months preceding the electoral synod.
• Ministers of other denominations who are licensed by the bishop for



special work in ministering to congregations, provided that denomination
is in full communion with the Anglican Church of Canada.



• The chancellor, the vice-chancellor, the registrar, the lay secretary and the
treasurer.



• The diocesan president of Anglican Church Women.
• The lay delegates elected by parishes or congregations.
• The youth lay delegates elected by the regions.



The secretaries will submit the nominations of qualified candidates to Diocesan 
Council, which will sit as a nominating committee7. The committee will 
determine the candidates to be placed on the first ballot at the electoral synod. 
The list of candidates, with background supporting information, will be made 
available to members of Synod at least ten days prior to the electoral synod. 



The electoral synod will be presided over by the Archbishop or her designate. 
The chair shall not have a vote8. 



At the time of the synod, members may add names to the first ballot, with the 
consent of the nominee. Names may only be added to subsequent ballots with 
the consent of a majority of both orders (clergy and lay)9. 



The quorum for the electoral synod is two-thirds of each order, present in 
person. There is no provision for proxy voting. The orders shall vote separately, 



6 Constitution, Article 111 
7 Canon 1.2.f 
8 Canon 1.2.h 
9 Canon 1.2.1 











and to be elected a candidate must receive a majority (50% plus one) of the 
votes cast by each order 10 . Balloting may continue until such a majority is 
achieved. 



After any ballot a candidate may choose to withdraw 11. If there has been no
election after the third ballot, the number of candidates shall be reduced to five 
(if in fact five candidates or more remain). On each succeeding ballot the 
candidate receiving the fewest votes shall be removed from eligibility until only 
two names remain 12.



Deo volente, the installation and consecration of the 14th Bishop of British 
Columbia will take place at the Cathedral on Saturday, September 26, 2020. 



Summary: Key Dates 



April 27 



May 1 



May 19 



May 28 



June 17 



June 27 



September 26 



Electoral synod summoned. 



Bishop's retirement. 



Nominations due. 



Diocesan council sits as nominating committee. 



Nominations list distributed to members of Synod. 



Electoral synod, Christ Church Cathedral, Victoria, 
time TBA. 



Deo volente, the installation and consecration of the 
14th Bishop of British Columbia, Christ Church 
Cathedral, Victoria, time TBA. 



Pray with me for the guidance of the Holy Spirit as we undertake together this 
important step in the life of these islands and inlets. 



Yours in Christ, 



Robert Gill, Chancellor 



1
° Canon 1.2.m 



11 Canon 1.2.n 
12 Canon 1.2.o. Provisions are in place to permit the presiding officer to adjourn the election in the event a 
successful candidate is not elected from the two remaining. 


















gently on the unceded territories where we now live, work, worship, and play. We seek a new relationship with the first
peoples here; one based in honour and respect, and we thank them for their hospitality.


This email is intended solely for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged
information. Any review, dissemination, copying, printing or other use of this email by persons or entities other than the
addressee is prohibited without consent of the sender. If you have received this email in error, please contact the sender
immediately and delete the material from any computer. This message does not necessarily constitute an official
representation of the Diocese of British Columbia. If you no longer wish to receive emails from this sender, please "reply" to
this email and write "Unsubscribe" in the subject line. Emails sent and received by this address will be retained indefinitely
after transmittal and accessed only in the event of a formal complaint or investigation.


 





